
May 17, 2022 
 
Meeting Time:    12:00 p.m. 
Meeting Place:    Rossville Town Park Pavilion 
Members Present:    14 members present 
Lunch Provided By:    Rita Betts 
 

1. Freddie Rodkey called the meeting to order.  Minutes from the previous meeting were 
approved as presented. 

2. Treasurer’s Report: 
Checking Acct:  $13,657.29 
Savings Acct:  13,693.86 
11 Month CD:  $10,169.11 

 
Old Business: 

1. There was previous discussion at a meeting before the festival last fall about adding 
additional water accesses to eliminate all the garden hoses strung across the ground.  
Chad Colby stated an approximate cost for parts for four (4) access points would be 
$2500.00 for supplies, boring by J.M Excavating $2450.00, and donation of time and 
equipment by Town would be $1500.00 to $2000.00.  After additional discussion, Mandy 
Murray made a motion to approve the quotes for additional water access points, 
seconded by Lindsey Deno, and the motion passed. 

 
New Business:  

1. Welcome Redline Equipment Co.  They have joined the Rossville Business Association.  
Kristine and Ryanna were in attendance representing the company.  

2. The Indiana Festival Guide for 2023 is up for renewal.  Cody Chapin made a motion to 
renew the listing the festival in the 2023 guide, seconded by Mandy Murray, and the 
motion passed. 

 
Summer’s End Festival Committees: 

 Advertising—Sponsorships for the festival will going out soon. 

 Booths—Jessica Heater reported vendor applications are picking up.  She had 
suggestions of possibly having a “Touch A Fleet” area or helicopter rides. 

 Car Show—Roger Gregory stated the flyers are done.  Asked whether anyone would be 
interested in being a car show sponsor.  They hope to expand this year to 75 top car, 3 
top motorcycles, and 3 top truck categories.  There will be dash plaques as well.  

 Cutest Baby/Lil Mister & Miss—No Report 

 Queen—Sarah Burkle has agreed to chair this committee.  

 Euchre Tournament—Kathy Ledman has taken another position with Farmers Bank and 
is no longer at the Rossville branch.  Her predecessor will take charge of the tournament. 

 Entertainment—Cody Chapin would like to get a few singer/songwriters to perform 
Saturday evening.  He also suggested karaoke. 

 Hornet Hustle—Carrie Bright had planned on being at the meeting but was detained.  
The route is going to be the same as last year.  Registration will soon be opening up after 
the Backpack Dash takes place.  They are currently getting sponsors. 

 Parade—Still waiting on a response for a possible grand marshal. 

 Fireworks—No report. 

 Parking—No report 

 Trash Pickup—No report 



 Cakewalk—Staci Ewing reported First Financial would like to continue the cakewalk, but 
move it to after the queen, Lil Miss/Mister, and Cutest Baby contests. 

 Porta pots/handwashing stations—They have been reserved. 

 Ambulance Service—No report. 
 
There being no further business to come before the group, the meeting was adjourned to 
Tuesday, June 21, 2022 at 12:00 p.m. at the Rossville Town Park Pavilion.  Roger and Peggy 
Gregory have graciously volunteered to provide the meal.  
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
       Freddie Rodkey, President 
       Pat McIlrath, Secretary 
 
 

 
 
 


